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A Word from our President 
We have arrived home from a 
relaxing trip to South Padre Island, 
Texas. We were able to spend 
time with many of our Airstream 
friends. Unfortunately, we did have 
some trouble with our truck; that 
pesky notice that tells you 
something is wrong, then tells you 
to check the manual, then tells you 
to get service NOW. We had that on the way to Texas, then 
got work done (thanks Hugh for the mechanic suggestion). 
Then we had more messages on the way back. It has been at 
our local Ford dealer since we got home. 

We cut our trip a few days short, so we could drop the trailer at 
home, then drive up to Chicago to meet our new 
granddaughter. Harriet Eloise (Hattie for short) was born 
February 8. Everyone is doing fine, and we spent two and a 
half days taking turns holding her. Our daughter’s baby is due 
in about six weeks. 

We are back home, and back to work (Rick just has until the 
end of the month until he really retires.) It is almost time to get 
the trailer ready for our first rally.  

The Region 8 Rally in Branson is just around the corner. There 
are still spots available. It will be a fun filled rally. If you haven’t 
registered yet, please plan to do so. 

The International Rally in Sedalia is almost full. If you are 
planning to attend, and would like to camp with the club, 
please plan to arrive on Wednesday, October 2. If you need to, 
you can call Headquarters, and add a day or two to your 
arrival, in order to enter with us. Contact Joe Hauser 
(hauserconstructioninc@yahoo.com) as he is coordinating our 
group arrival. 

With this newsletter, there will be a copy of our Medical 
Emergency Form. This is a form that was instituted last year. It 
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is completely voluntary to fill out. You are asked to fill out a form for 
each rally participant, put it in a sealed envelope with your name on 
it, and turn it in to the rally hosts at the beginning of the rally. It will be 
returned to you when the rally ends. In the event of an emergency, 
the necessary information will be available for authorities or first 
responders. 

I hope to see you at one of our upcoming rallies! 

Berta Everson 
GSLAC President  
 

St. Patrick’s Luncheon 
Our St. Patrick’s luncheon took place on Saturday, March 9, at Fallon’s Irish Pub and Grill in Olivette.  
This event was hosted by Bill and Kathy Wharton.  They filled our room with festive Irish decorations. 
Even this Italian girl felt a bit Irish. We had around 30 participants, who enjoyed good food and good 
friends. 
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April Eclipse Rally 

Dale and Kay Haudrich, and Drew and Rose Garland, are busy 
planning this rally. (Due to their travel schedules, information will 
be coming to those who registered for this rally after March 22.) 

Some things to be aware of: 
• This is Dale’s farm field, that he has been busy preparing for 

us to gather and park on. 
• The local insects will be active at this time, so make sure that 

you have repellant.  
• It might be a good idea to wear hiking boots, or shoes with 

socks that cover your ankles. (Flip Flops are probably not a good idea.) 
• Bring outdoor yard games.  
• Your hosts have already acquired special glasses to view the eclipse, so it is not 

necessary to get your own. 
• Reservations are still being accepted. Please sign up soon, so you will be included in rally 

information emails. 

Welcome New Members 
Bill and Becky Owens	 	 	 St. Peters	 	 	 BRN 2285


David and Jill Horschig	 	 	 Wildwood	 	 	 BRN 16511


David and Carrie O’Brien	 	 	 Wildwood	 	 	 BRN 17754





G.S.L.A.C. 2024 Schedule 
April - Eclipse Rally at Dale and Kay Haudrich’s farm near Benton, IL. The rally will be from Saturday, April 6th 
(or Sunday, April 7th-your choice when to arrive) through Tuesday, April 9th. This will be a boondocking rally to 
view the solar eclipse on Monday, April 8th. The Haudrich’s and the Garland’s are hosting. Contact Rose (host) 
at drewandrose@sbcglobal.net or (314) 484-1272.  

April - Region 8 Rally at ABC Campground in Branson, MO.  Wednesday, April 24 through Sunday, April 28. 
Details were in the REGION 8 Newsletter. (let me know if you did not get this information). There are still spots 
available. 

May - Rally at Bill Thomas Camper Sales in Wentzville, MO. Thursday, May 16 through Sunday May 19. The 
Eubank’s and the Everson’s are hosting. Contact Billi Jo (host) at billijoeubank@mac.com or (314) 795-3150. 
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June - Kentuckiana Campground in Mackinaw, IL. Thursday, June 13 through Sunday, June 16. The Heald’s 
and the Everson’s are hosting. Contact the campground by phone at (309) 449-3274 after April 7, or email:  
kentuckianakampandopry@yahoo.com. If emailing, please give the following information: Name, Address, 
Trailer length, License # of towvehicle, # adults/kids/pets, Arrival date, Departure date. Also let them know that 
you are with the Airstream Club. Contact Lyn (host) at john.lyn33@yahoo.com or (314) 803-3699. 

July - Joint Rally with the Nebraska Club at Pony Express RV Park in Maysville, MO. Thursday, July 18 
through Sunday, July 21. The Sisk’s (Nebraska) and the Everson’s (Greater St. Louis) are hosting. Contact the 
campground at (816) 449-2039. Let them know you are with the Airstream Club. Contact Berta (host) at 
berta.everson@gmail.com or (314) 401-5576. 

August - Lazy Days Campground in Danville, MO. Thursday, August 8 through Sunday, August 11. The 
Weidle’s and the Holzhauer’s are hosting. Contact the campground at (573) 564-2949, and let them know you 
are with the Airstream Club. Contact Jackie (host) at weidlfam@outlook.com or (573) 631-8634. 

September - KOA Casey, IL  Thursday, September 12 through Sunday, September 15. The Richard’s and the 
Schuetz’s are hosting. Contact the campground at (217) 932-5319, and let them know you are with the 
Airstream Club. Contact Carl (host) at s.corn167@gmail.com or (217) 473-5332. 

October - International Rally in Sedalia, MO, Saturday, October 5 through Thursday, October 10. Register at 
AirstreamClub.org  (We will have the Installation of new officers at a club gathering at this rally.) This rally if 
filling up, so act now if you want to attend. 

December - Christmas Luncheon: Saturday, December 7 at Pietro’s on Watson Road in St. Louis, MO at 11:30 
a.m. Hosts are the Welsh’s, contact Kathy at kswelsh8017@gmail.com or (314) 565-8017. 

Executive Officers 
President 
	 Roberta Everson 
	 berta.everson@gmail.com 

1st Vice President 
	 John Lange 
	 john.lange22@gmail.com 

2nd Vice President 
	 Hugh Schuetz 
	 drschuetz@wavecomputers.net 

3rd Vice President 
	 Lyn Heald 
	 john.lyn33@yahoo.com 

Treasurer 
	 Jane Elgin Bartlett 
	 elginmj@gmail.com 

Secretary 
	 Joanne Pierro 
	 jopierro@sbcglobal.net 

Trustees: 
	 Laura Oloteo 
	 loloteo19@gmail.com 
	 Judy Johnson 
	 japjohnson@aol.com 
	 Kay Haudrich 
	 haudrichk@gmail.com 
	 Debbie Rigsby 
	 debbierigsby@gmail.com 

Past President 
	 Kathy Welsh 
	 kswelsh8017@gmail.com 

Membership Chair 
	 Rose Garland 
	 drewandrose@sbcglobal.net 

Webmaster 
	 Jim Mussulman 
	 jmussul@siue.edu 

Newsletter Editor 
	 Steve Mentz 
	 skmentz@mac.com
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